

Reports for Annual General Meeting 2018 - 2019

Chairman's Report

HSBA/HJBA has had another successful year, most recently changing our name to better reflect the role we have within Badminton in Hertfordshire. This will hopefully help HJBA to be more easily identified as the go to Junior Badminton resource in Hertfordshire.

As ever, the county junior squads could not operate without the many hours of time and effort given by Squad managers and coaches, there have been a few movements this year with Becky White moving, getting Married and now a proud mum, we wish her all the best. I wish Graham Clarke success with the U18 and grateful thanks for all the years help with U14, we are also saying goodbye to Adrian who has moved from the area, and welcome Stephanie White as the U12 Manager to be ably assisted by James Young - thank you so much for all that you do.

As far as the other age groups are concerned, U12s and U14s reached the Shires Leagues finals finishing 7Champions and 6threspectively.

U16 ran two teams this year, gaining lots of valuable experience for all concerned, team one lost out to Hampshire in the play offs, well done to all.

U18s narrowly missed out reaching the finals after a close 10 all draw with Bucks in the play-off, losing by one game and they also finished an excellent 7thth at ICT. This was a great effort and should build well for next year.

Well done to all, and a big thank you to all the support of squads and players given by parents - we couldn't do it without you.

The transition from junior to senior squad seems to be going well with team for gaining promotion in their first season from Division 4 to 3, with a mixture of some U18 players as well as more senior players.

As ever job would be all the harder without the knowledgeable and organised Kevin and we (the association) would all be the poorer if Ying were not so good at her job. Thank you to all who have served on the committee this year, I look forward to our next season and all it will bring.

Mike Newlove Chairman

Vice-Chair's Report

This season has seen some major advances in projects that have been running for a number of years. Firstly we have updated our constitution, so that it complies with best practice advice from Badminton England and clarifies a number of ambiguous areas. The new constitution was passed unanimously at an EGM in April – thanks to all that made this possible!

You will also have noticed that we have started using the 'Premier Club' logo on our website and social media feeds. Badminton England describes this accreditation as their Clubmark standard, Clubmark being the "universally acknowledged cross sport accreditation scheme showing that a club provides the right environment which ensures the welfare of members and encourages everyone to enjoy sport and stay involved throughout their lives. An accredited club is recognised as a safe, rewarding and fulfilling place for participants of all ages as well as helping parents know that they're choosing the right club for their young people." Achieving this accreditation involved hours of checking and form filling – thanks to everyone that was involved!

We have recently had to spend a lot of time trying to find a replacement for Birchwood, after their sudden and unexpected refusal to renew our block Sunday booking for next season. They are now refusing any bookings from us, which has left us in a very difficult position at a time when we need to be arranging our Shire League matches, particularly when we have increased the number of teams that we are entering next season. At the moment it looks as though Queenswood School is the most suitable venue, but this is still being negotiated. This season has seen a number

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



of new initiatives to help our squad players development, particularly encouraging them to play in Badminton England tournaments, and improving the player/coach ratio. It is early days, but these appear to be having a very positive effect and will be retained next season.

We have also introduced a new scheme to help our U10 players. By offering the players five free sessions after the Easter break, we have made the process far less stressful for these very young players than turning up for a 2 hour trial. It also gives the coaching team more opportunity to see the players, meaning that our trial selection is based on more knowledge, and gives the players experience of to what they are committing, which should hopefully reduce drop outs later.

Nick Goode Vice Chair

Treasurer's Report

The 2018/19 account for HJBA (Previous known as HSBA) has made a substantial loss of just over six thousand pounds. This result was not surprising as this year we provided incentives by encouraging children to participate in Badminton England Tournaments. Although this decision had made some dent to our financial account, few of the children have benefited from this and results can be seen from their badminton ranks as well as our win at U12 Shires leagues.

As an association we aim to continue encouraging kids in playing badminton, hence we have decided to continue with the incentive scheme in the coming year. The consequences of this decision however mean that we will need to increase our subscription fee from next season (The subscription fee had been frozen for last two years) as well as increase our ICT entrance fee as the latter had always been historically heavily subsidised.

We also had an increase in U10/U12 coaching costs as more paid coaches have been brought in to assist training sessions. Figures in other accounts vary insignificantly as no major changes have been reported from other squads.

The use of cloud financial system has made work easier for collaborating with other members of the association as well as follow up with outstanding debtors. At the end of 2018/2019, we have one small debtor remaining but it is not currently being considered as a bad debt.

Due to the constitutional change, we will have a shorter reporting period (11 months) in 2019/20.

Ying Lee **Honorary Treasurer**

Closed Tournament Secretary's Report

In the region of 420 individuals, competing in multiple events, entered the Closed Tournaments during the 2018/2019 season. As last season, the tournaments with multiple events took place at Stevenage Leisure Centre. Whilst there are always a few niggles with SLC, from the quality of the lighting to the state of the floor, this venue still gives good value for money, and the spectator areas are some of the best around, it is also very accessible. The smaller tournaments took place at Birchwood Leisure Centre, Hatfield, whose spectator facilities are not the best, and can feel a little cramped around the courts if there are high numbers of spectators.

Once again, we ran a Primary Schools Team tournament in March, and whilst numbers were down on last season, it was a super event, enjoyed very much by all the participants.

My thanks must go as ever to all those willing helpers, who are far too numerous to mention, but I must pick a few, without whom none of these events would ever run!!!

Thank you then to Mike Newlove, Ken Winchester, Ronni and Nick Goode, Graham Clarke, Mickey Mahbubhani, John Stobo, Brian Jackson, Debbie Lynton, Dave Bartlett, Jim Robson, Doug Clarke and many, many others who wrote up scores, were on shuttle duty, or got stuck in on the computer. There were many trophy and printing expenses this

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



season, and a price rise in medal and ribbon costs and more to come during the next season, so a price rise in the very reasonable £8.50 entry fee would be prudent.

I am planning to use the junior closed tournament restricted weekend (end of September every season) to run some of our restricted tournaments starting in the 20/21 season, which will at least free up one more weekend to use for Shires League fixtures.

Barbara Lewczynska **Tournament Secretary**

Open (BE sanctioned) Tournament Secretary's Report

We ran three open tournaments, all run at Stevenage. September's U15 Bronze was lower than hoped in numbers, and December's U17 Bronze was similar. The U15 Silver was oversubscribed. Thanks to all who helped in many ways.

Mike Newlove **Open Tournament Secretary**

Child Welfare Officer Report

All of our paid and volunteer coaches and managers are checked through the government DBS scheme every three years. All these checks are presently up to date. Some helpers, if they are not in sole charge of the players, do not need to be checked, and I know we have had some ex county players helping out this season, which have been very much appreciated by the squads concerned.

Barbara Lewczynska **Child Welfare Officer**

Newsletter Editors Report

The Newsletter was published recently, thank you to all contributors.

It was decided early on in the 2018/19 season, that the Newsletter wasn't the way that many of the players, clubs, schools and parents would go to, to read and keep updated.

Therefore, it was felt one version of the Newsletter would be ideal for a summary of the season, and then the HJBA would open up "Facebook, Twitter and Instagram" accounts. This has been done and hopefully information can be posted more frequently in a much more timely fashion with current information, results and pictures. It was also suggested that local Newspapers, such as the Mercury, be contacted with information to try to make Badminton a popular competitive sport to be taking part in.

Trials have been carried out which included me, in various "What's App" squad groups. Unfortunately, these have been unsuccessful, due to the difficulty in extracting the news from the vast number of personal messages. For the next season we are considering setting up a group solely for passing news from parents and players to me

Jackie Ward Publicity/Newsletter Editor

Fixtures Secretary's Report

I have made a start with Shires Leagues Fixtures arrangement for the next season. Shires fixtures and AGM meeting is arranged on 6th July. As a result, it is really early days w.r.t fixtures. At the moment, neutral venue arrangements are progressing.

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



For the next season fixtures, I would require a minimum of 21 slots. We have proposed to have two teams each in U12, U14 and U16 age categories and have been granted. Court requirements have been sent to Barbara and Andrew Walden although dates are all TBC at the moment.

Fixtures can be binding and can be confirmed only by end of September. Anything agreed before this cut-off date is treated provisional and not binding.

Joseph Eluekunnel **Fixtures Secretary**

U10 Squad Report

Under 10 was a huge success.

We had the chance to work with players that previously we would have suggested to return the following season.

We also had an open invitation for potential U10s to join us FOC for 5 weeks after Easter.

This was also a great success . We had players a young as 7 and a chance to meet the players and parents. This will mean that young players attending the trials will enter a less intimidating environment.

We had a friendly with Suffolk, with players representing the County for the first time. This was great success.

Next year these very young players will be playing for Herts Under12 B in the Shires League.

This could not have happened without the outreach work of those visiting the primary schools and coaching sessions for these very young players.

Nick Goode U10 Squad Manager

U12 Squad Report

We had a great season. The highlight will undoubtedly be winning the Shires League in April this year. We set ourselves some challenging targets at the beginning of the season. I am pleased to say we managed to meet and exceed many of them. I like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all the players (some I have worked with for more than 3 years great to see you all developing in fine players), parents (playing this sport in this country requires a tremendous amount of support of sacrifice from parents - part of your children's success is down to you) and the coaching team (particularly Nick whom I have worked with for the past 5 years).

Achievements this season

- 1. Qualified for the U12 Shires League Finals and Won the title (CHAMPIONS OF ENGLAND).
- 2. Excellent Girls to Boys ratio for 2018/19 this season (50%).
- 3. Two children called up to the England Pathway (Jaxon Clarke and Aahna Bhatia)
- 4. Players U11 or U12 rankings in England:

Boys: Jaxon Clarke (6th), Jeff Ani Joseph (18th); Johan Joseph (6th);

Girls: Aahna Bhatia(2nd), and Saghana Thayaparan (6th)

Shires League (CHAMPIONS OF ENGLAND)

Won all 6 of our games to finished 3rd in the League and qualified for the finals on 14 April.

On the day of the finals we beat Yorkshire (15-5) and Warwickshire (18-2) to set up a mouth-watering final against mighty Surrey. We overcame them narrowly (11-9) to bring the title back to Herts. This win is particularly pleasing as we were missing a couple of girls. Well done to all the players and parents!

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



U12 Squad Stats

22 players (born in 2008, 2009, 2010)

- 11 boys (one boy moved up from U10s after Christmas)
- 11 girls (one girl joined us after Easter) I am extremely delighted with the current Girls to Boys ratio (50%)

Coaching

We have worked on various aspects of the game over the season, focusing on fundamentals, such as grips, serves, and overheads. Stronger players also move up to train with U14s from 7pm.

Coaches: Steph White, Nick Goode, Ben Vranjkovic, Adrian Leung, Heidi and James. Many thanks to Steph, Heidi and James who joined the coaching setup this season.

Retirement

I like to announce I shall be stepping down as Team Manager after this season after 5 very enjoyable years (3 years as Team Manager and 2 as assistant coach). This is largely due to a new job I have taken on, which makes it difficult for me to attend Weds at 5:30 in Herts. I am delighted Steph White who has shown she is more than capable has kindly agreed to step into the role and I wish her and the team every success.

Our Targets (set in 2018)

- 1. To instil in all players the importance of good sportsmanship, discipline and team spirit.
- 2. To finish in the top 4 and make the Shires League finals this year and next (2018 & 2019). Qualifying for Shires League finals is the minimum aim for every season.
- 3. To win the U12 Shires League in 2019 (with the 2008 and younger players).
- 4. To have at least 2 boys and 2 girls from Herts ranked top 10 in England at U12 age category every season from
- 5. To have at least 40% of the squad will be girls.
- 6. To feed at least 4 boys and 4 girls of a good playing standard to the U14 squad every season.
- 7. To explore fielding two teams in the U12 Shires League every season to maximise competitive playing opportunities for the players.

A proud coach signing off.

Adrian Leung U12 Squad Manager (retired!)

This season has been fantastic for the U12s! We had a squad of 14 boys and 11 girls, with most players attending the weekly county training sessions. We won all of our matches in the Shires League very convincingly to reach the finals, which we then went on to win! Congratulations to the players, the coaching team, parents and volunteers for their enthusiasm and dedication this season. Adrian's celebration dance will go down in the history books, for those who have not yet seen it there is video evidence out there! Thank you to Adrian as team manager and to Ben as coach, for their hard work and dedication to the team this season.

Many of our players are now playing several times a week at various junior clubs, academies and attending individual coaching sessions, and are regularly entering tournaments to gain competitive playing experience. We have seen huge improvements on court this season from every single player, so keep it up! Thank you to the parents/guardians as without your support (and taxi services) this would not be possible.

Steph Stockwell **U12 Squad Manager**

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



U14 Squad Report

This has been a good season, we were ranked for the shires league thanks to the efforts of those who enter tournaments on a regular basis, thank you all concerned, having played all our matches we only lost to Surrey 1, and finished 7th in the league, into a play-off V Leicestershire who finished 10th, we won 15-5, and managed to gain 1 place at the finals finishing 6th overall, after some very hard fought games V Yorkshire 14-6 we lost Lancashire 15-5 we won and Warwickshire 10-10 we lost by 17 points, Well done to all who played during the season.

We had an average of 18 players most weeks and hope for higher attendance next year as team spirit is only formed when you have a team and next season we will have 2, when hopefully the experience gained this season by upcoming U12 team members and present U14,s will lead to further good results in competition.

The squad wouldn't have worked without Graham Clarke's great commitment and enthusiasm, Ben Vrankovich will join us next year and we wish Graham lots of success at U18.

Kelly's advice, training regimes and eye to developing skills and stamina are without equal, players get great input, thank you both for your hard work each week.

Thanks also must go to this year's parent reps Dominic Savage and Mrs Bhaweja for there's and the other parents support through the season, we couldn't do it without you.

Mike Newlove **U14 Squad Manager**

U16 Squad Report

For the Badminton season 2018/2019 for HJBA the trials took place on Sunday 24th June 2018 we had total 55 attended with the help of five parents for registering and to keep the scores and the games play moving on with the limited time that we had, so the coaches could monitor the standard required to play for the county to select the better players for the squad.

At the trials we had total selected 30, 2004 Boys 7, 2004 girls 6, 2005 boys 10 and 2005 girls 6 and thereafter we added one more 2005 boy for the squad. One girl did not join the squad and Midway through the season we lost 2 more boys. We took on one extra girl in December as she had shown great result in the tournament.

Start of the season we had held a parents meeting to say what is expected out of the squad members to participate certain number of Badminton England tournaments and the practice requirement in the squad.

As coaches we were very happy to see that majority of them qualified for that. Standard raised was very high as our top girls Holly Clayton, Lavigne Leung, Lucy Savage and Shiami Thayaparan also trained with U18's. In the year 2019 further two more boys Nithin Santhosh and Sajinth Thyaparan joined the training with U18's too.

We had five summer sessions training for those who were going to stay with U-16's and to those who were moving up from U-14's after Easter. There were 24 who took part for the summer term. We also had an extra help from level 2 Coach Ian Robinson, Khalid Quershi and level 1 Coach Chris Adey helped out for the summer term.

We had selected two parent reps and they were Christina DI Gesaro and Arun Gothandaraman to help the parents of the squad members and also organized an event over Christmas holidays for the squad.

Throughout the season we had six courts to train on the squad nights just after the Christmas we were sharing two courts with U18's as some of our top players mainly girls trained with U18 regularly.

After Christmas we had two boys from U14's came and trained with us, James Joseph and Charlie Windebank who showed some tremendous skills in their play.

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



Shires League:

Shires league we had put two teams for the season, as there are hardly any team county matches organized for the B and C squad players. Our Herts 2nd team played good matches in the shires but lost all of them, this way at least gave them the opportunity for the B team players to have matches and learn.

Our A team played all the matches in the league and lost only one match against Leicestershire which we were runners up and had to go into finals play off. That match we were drawn against Hampshire an away match and lost.

Our first team were girls Holly Clayton, Lavigne Leung, Sydney Hall, Shiami Thayaparan and Lucy Savage and boys were Nithin Santhosh, Sajinth Thyaparan, Alastair Bennett, Adiver Baweja, Finley Goode and Jack Moylan.

Friendly Matches:

We also had two friendly home matches arranged for the B and C squad players one with Cambridgeshire and won and the other one was with Suffolk that we lost This way at least most of the members in the squad played some county

We were so pleased that we had Birchwood leisure Centre to play the home matches.

Most Improved Player for the Year 2018/19:

Most improved player in the squad for the season 2018/19 went to Nithin Santhosh whereby he received a trophy to keep for a year and his name will go on the shield for the season 2018/19. Nithin has shown real good signs of improvement, in his skills and level of play he has worked very hard and performed very well for the shire league and the other tournaments.

Coaches:

I would like to thanks John Stobo for his services to HJBA not only as a coach as a team manager for the squad who he has motivated the players to perform at their best and taught them well he is always looking out for anything new that can be implemented in the squad and managing the shires league,

Ian Robinson who is our regular coach has been very helpful to the squad his expertise and coaching method were very useful to the squad. Khalid Quershi joined HJBA for the season and been very helpful to assist on any exercises given and assist the players around the court.

Newly young recruit to the squad coach Chris Adey was a great help to the squad throughout the season, he is liked by all the squad members especially with his warm up and cool downs. He also shows a good level of play coming through the HJBA county level which is very much important for the squad to observe and learn from him.

Sponsorship:

Thanks to Ashaway for their generous support for the shirts and the shuttles for the season.

Fixture Secretary:

I would like to thank Joseph Eluekunnel for his marvellous job for all the fixtures and the rules of the shires league and kept us all well informed throughout.

Committee:

Thanks to the committee to rectify the constitution and keeping the HJBA running smoothly for the season 2018/19.

General:

I would also thank all the parents who supported their children to chauffer them to and fro from the Squad practice, Shires matches or tournaments and supporting Hertfordshire Junior Badminton.

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



To all the players and squad members they have worked very hard to learn and achieve good results for the tournaments and for themselves. I hope that they all have got something out of our HJBA Badminton training and hope they all take it further in their career.

The season for the year 2018-2019 went very quickly. I thoroughly enjoyed teaching and mentoring the squad nights, Once again special thanks to John Stobo, Ian Robinson, Khalid Quershi and Chris Adey for their valuable time and effort to support HJBA. I would also like to thank our chairman Mike Newlove and the committee for supporting HJBA U 16 squad for the season 2018/19.

Next season trials will take place on 23rd June 2019 at Birchwood and we will be ready again to deliver another season 2019/20 in September at HSV for HJBA as Under 16 Squad.

U16 Coach and Squad Team Manager

U18 Squad Report

In March 2019 I took over from Becky White as team manager for the U18 team. I would like to thank Becky for all her hard work with the U18 squad over recent years. Under Becky's leadership, the U18 team has achieved some great results. She has now moved out of the area and had a baby boy called Caleb in April. We wish her all the very best for the future and hope she and her new family have many happy badminton-playing years ahead!

Thanks also to Kelly Mathews and Dave Westwood who has been of great help over the season - taking time to assist with RIO and ICT - and to the players, parents and coaches for all their efforts and help throughout the season.

During the course of the 2018-2019 season, the team have performed well and delivered some impressive results.

Shires League Results

The team won five out of six matches and finished 8th in the Shires League

Hertfordshire v Kent	14-6
Hertfordshire v Cambridgeshire	20-0
Hertfordshire v Sussex	17-3
Hertfordshire v Norfolk	14-6
Hertfordshire v Essex	7-13
Hertfordshire v Bedfordshire	20-0 (w/o

The team then played Buckinghamshire for a place in the Shires League finals and lost by the narrowest of margins. A 10-10 draw, but lost by one game. It was a great performance considering Buckinghamshire played two top twenty ranked women singles player. Note: Buckinghamshire finished 2nd in the Shires League finals.

RIO (York Invitation Team Tournament)

Despite being a very young Herts team that went to RIO (indeed all the girls were from the U16 squad), the team had a great tournament, finishing 4th behind Warwickshire, Leicestershire and Yorkshire.

Hertfordshire v Warwickshire	1-14
Hertfordshire v Nottinghamshire	9-6
Hertfordshire v Lancashire	9-6
Hertfordshire v Leicestershire	6-9
Hertfordshire v Yorkshire	3-12

Thanks to Becky White (Manager), Kelly Mathews and Dave Westwood for coaching over the weekend.

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



ICT (Inter-Counties Tournament)

The U18 team played an exceptional ICT. Credit is due to all players both on and off court. The team went into the tournament seeded 5th-8th and ended up with a 7th place finish.

Day 1

Hertfordshire v Wiltshire	10-0
Hertfordshire v Lancashire	10-0
Hertfordshire v Nottingham	8-2

Day 2

Hertfordshire v Avon 6-4 Hertfordshire v Berkshire 9-1 Hertfordshire v Leicestershire 4-6

Day 3

Hertfordshire v Leinster 5-5 (Lost on games)

Hertfordshire v Surrey 4-6

Final Day

Hertfordshire v Essex 6-4

Thanks to Kelly Mathews and Dave Westwood for all their help over the 4 days.

I would also like to thank all the parents for their support at the event, which makes a huge difference to the atmosphere!

See the separate ICT report for more details.

Players who have represented Herts in the U18 team 2018-2019

Cameron Banister Paankhuri Bhatia Zach Bobrowski **Holly Clayton** Finley Catermole Sydney Hall **Edward Chen** Leona Lee **Toby Goddard** Lavigne Leung Harry Goode Katie Savage **Thomas Sweetnam** Lucy Savage Shiami Thayaparan

Graham Clarke U18 Team Manager

HBA Representative's Report

Presented as 2019 AGM downloads from the HBA website - http://www.hertsbadminton.net/news/hba-agm-2019/

David Bartlett HBA Representative

Club Representative's Report

I have visited 14 junior clubs around Hertfordshire at least once, including all the HJBA-affiliated clubs except one. These visits enabled me to observe players in action and to meet club organisers and coaches and hear from them about issues uppermost in their minds. Every club is different in its size, geographical location, playing environment,

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



2018/19

membership profile and in the coaching resources available to it, and the distinctive challenges each faces are, as I have observed, energetically addressed by a very dedicated band of coaches, organisers and helpers to whom a huge amount of credit is due for their tireless work in sustaining and promoting grass-roots badminton in Hertfordshire. Despite the differing experiences of each club, some themes recurred, to a greater or lesser extent, at several of my visits:

- The age profile of coaches, notably greying in quite a lot of clubs!
 How is continuity to be assured?
- The profile of players.
 What publicity and recruitment methods are likely to be most effective is securing a steady flow of new recruits?
- The role of HJBA.

 I learned that clubs value the closed tournament programme offered, particularly the 'B' events, and the Junior League as opportunities for predominantly social players to gain experience of competitive play, but might HJBA have a role to play in relation to purely social players not interested in competition?

I have organised the Hertfordshire Junior Badminton League, this season with 11 participating teams, the largest number since its inception and for the first time with teams representing individual clubs rather than composite teams representing districts. Support for the League has been enthusiastic, though the discontinuation of the national inter-League finals by Badminton England denies the winning team's players the chance to compete on a wider stage and is a disappointment.

As the League season progressed, I maintained an up-to-date web page for it on the HJBA web-site. However I have unfortunately not yet dealt with the seriously out-of-date clubs page of the web-site, something which first requires consultation with each club organiser to establish what information they would like to have displayed and what contact method they would like enquirers to use (e.g. phone, email, web-site, Facebook, twitter, etc.). I am particularly keen to avoid duplicating information that they may themselves already be advertising via club web-sites or whatever. This is a task I intend to undertake if re-elected for 2019/20.

John Stobo Clubs Representative

Schools Representative's Report

This season 24 schools affiliated to HJBA. This is disappointing as despite 8 new affiliations, it is down from the 30 that affiliated last season. One major objective for next season is to retain the existing school members while attracting new ones, as it is key to the development of junior badminton within Hertfordshire that we have good links and communication with schools, and develop pathways from schools into clubs.

Ben Vranjkovic Schools and Colleges Representative

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



Hertfordshire Junior Badminton Association 2018/19

Worth	Income & Expe	nditure Acco	unt for the	e year to 31st May, 2019	
17-18	Expenditure	2018-19	2017-18	Income	2018-19
	Matches and Coaching			Matches and Coaching	
2.580	U10/U11/U12 Squad Courts	2,664	6.204	U10/U11/U12 Squad Fees	6,683
	U13/U14 Squad Courts	4,107		U13/U14 Squad Fees	5,500
	U15/U16 Squad Courts	4,276		U15/U16 Squad Fees	7,982
	U17/U18 Squad Courts	3,413		U17/U18 Squad Fees	3,950
	U10/U11/U12 Training Cost	2,160		Discounts - Siblings Discount	(175
	U13/U14 Training Cost	1,550	(209)	Discourts - Sibilings Discourt	(173
	•				
	U15/U16 Training Cost	40	0.50		24
	U17/U18 Training Cost	1,590	250	Summer Fees	341
	U19/U20 Training Cost	0			
,600	Summer Courts	1,918			
,399	Shuttles - Training & Matches	3,673			
184	Coaches Registration Fees	243			
	Refund (Eligible BE Tournaments)	3,300			
,723	Matches and Coaching Subtotal	28,934	23,898	Matches and Coaching Subtotal	24,286
	Tournaments & Leagues			Tournaments & Leagues	
,484	Tournament Courts	3,658	4,378	Entry Fees - Closed Tournaments	3,27
893	Trophies & Medals	930	177	Entry Fees - Primary	472
	Shuttles	71			
	Eastern Region Tournament	99			
	-	83	122	Junior Leago Entries	50°
	Junior Leage Expenditures		132	Junior Leage Entries	501
	Shires League	486			
	RIO (York) Fees & Expenses	1,039		RIO York	1,164
	ICT (Notts) Fees & Expenses	3,662		ICT Notts	1,350
144	Tournaments and Leagues Subtotal	10,028	7,351	Tournaments and Leagues Subtotal	6,764
	Open Tournaments			Open Tournaments	
0	BE Costs Incl Medals U13/U14 Bronze	- 1	1,650	U13/U14 Bronze Entry Fees	0
193	BE Costs Incl Medals U15/U16 Bronze	1,227	2,033	U15/U16 Bronze Entry Fees	2,404
223	BE Costs Incl Medals U17/U18 Bronze	1,136		U17/U18 Bronze Entry Fees	2,597
	BE Costs Incl Medals U15/U16 Silver	1,253		U15/U16 Silver Entry Fees	3,934
338	Paypal Fee	350			
129	Sundry Expenses				
,161	Open tournaments Subtotal	3,966	8,279	Open tournaments Subtotal	8,935
	Sundries			Sundries	
,780	Affiliation BE	1,195	25	Interest	33
82	Postage & Telephone	86			
,020	T-Shirts	1,542	672	T-Shirts	1,296
	Stat. & Printing (Incl. Newsletter)	40			_,
	Bursary Payments	550			
	Misc. Expenses	90			
	Travel Expenses	1,031			
	Badminton Coaching / Training Course Xmas Party				
	Sundries Subtotal	4,534	697	Sundries Subtotal	1,329
,266	TOTAL Expenditure	47,463	40,225	TOTAL Income	41,314
0	Excess of Income over Expenditure	0	4,041	Excess of Expenditure over Income	6,149

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA



8,238 Current Account	922	29,233 Funds at 01/06/2018	25,1
26,027 Deposit Account	20,060	Adjustment to Fund carried forward at 01/06/18	
		(4,041) Deduct excess Expenditure over Income	(6,1
60 Paypal	8,289	0 Add excess Income over Expenditure	
433 Debtors Control Account	48		
(8,046) Creditors Control Account	(8,739)		
(1,520) Accruals	(1,520)		
25,191 Total	19.059	25,192 Funds Carried Forward	19.0

The above Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Account have been prepared from and are in accordance with the books and records of the Hertfordshire Junior Badminton Association for the year ending 31st May, 2019.

Hon Treasurer: Mrs. Yi Ying Lee Auditor: Mr. John Eames-Petersen Dated: Dated:

Web: www.hjba.org.uk | Facebook: HJBAbadminton | Instagram: hertsjuniorbadminton | Twitter: HertsJBA